DRAFT GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

EAST PASSYUNK CROSSING CIVIC ASSOCIATION and TOWN WATCH

Monday, February 2, 2009, 7:00 p.m. 

St. Agnes Continuing Care Center

1900 South Broad Street, Philadelphia, PA

*  *  *

Board Members Present:  

Darren Fava - Board Co-Chair

Joseph F. Marino (JFM) – Board Co-Chair

Sarah Ausprich (SA) – Clean-and-Green Chair 

Josephine Cardillo (JC) – Recording Secretary

Melody Damis (MD) – Public Safety/Town Watch Chair

Beth Dougherty (BD) – Board Member At Large

Margaret Kalalian (MK) – PLANNING/Zoning Chair

Kathy Migliarese - Marketing & Events/Membership Chair

Martha (Pat) Pitt (MR) - Board Member At Large

Robert (Bob) Reilly (RB) - Board Member At Large

Millie Ruffino (MR) – Treasurer

Board Members Absent: 

Roger Bruno (RB) – ASSISTANT Treasurer and Board Member At Large 

Shawn Doyle (SD) – Board Member At Large

Christopher Johnson (CJ) – CORRESPONDING SECRETARY
Darren Fava called meeting to order at 7:08 p.m.

Agenda approval:  

Be it moved that the agenda of the EPX general meeting of 2/2/09 be approved as submitted.  Moved by Rose Cimino, seconded by Nettie DiFlorio. Motion carried unanimously.

January ‘09 Minutes Approval:  

Be it moved that the minutes of the EPX general meeting of 1/5/09 be approved as submitted with above correction.  Moved by Joseph F. Marino, seconded by Marie Brescia.  Motion carried unanimously.

Co-chair Report/Governance Functions - Joseph F. Marino  In addition to routine operation functions of EPX, such as Web page updates, check-signing, and regular meetings with Co-chair Fava:

1)
Budget construction work with Treasurer and other officers. 

2)
Met repeatedly with new EPA BID Executive Director Renée Gillinger and facilitated their annual membership meeting.

3)
Fostered Used-Coat Drive.

4)
Attended Philadelphia More Beautiful Block Captains meeting, which was addressed by Mayor Nutter.

5)
Continued EPX park discussion with Councilman DiCicco.

6)
Secured Newman-Goretti lot for 5/9/09 Annual EPXtravaganza..

7)
Met with Co-Chair and newly-formed EPX Grants Committee.

8)
Secured Councilman Kenney for this evenings presentation.

9)
Attended SBNA Recycling meeting with Streets Dept. reps.

Co-chair Report - D. Fava
Attended planning meeting for South Broad Street gateway project.  

Recording Secretary - J. Cardillo

In addition to normal recording and filing responsibilities, attended Philly Zoning/Planning workshop and Philadelphia More Beautiful Block Captains Meeting.

Announced Fall EPX Fall Tour being planned for Saturday, 10/3/09 and solicited volunteers willing to have their homes be on the tour.

Treasurer's Report – M. Ruffino (MR) 

-
Letters sent out to donors to EPX acknowledging amount of donations for tax-reporting purposes.  Anyone who did not receive same should see MR after meeting.

-
1/31/09 balance:
$3,153.00 - opening 

     700.00 - earmarked for special projects

$2,453.00 - working balance

-
In December, EPX spent $1300 on holiday-giving, plus distributed donated items by general members.

Clean & Green – S. Ausprich  

Citywide cleanup to take place in April.

Next EPX cleanup scheduled for 3/7/09.

Membership – K. Migliarese

Welcomed one new signup this evening:  Ellen Clay, former Center City resident.

Has revised attendance EPX general meeting attendance sheet and will implement policy of calling MIA members.

Will institute a new EPX Welcome Wagon-type policy with help by member-at-large Jenelle Harriff.

Second EPX newsletter has been distributed; now working on spring edition.

Will submit new photos for EPX website, epcrossing.org.

Public Safety - M. Damis

Next Town Watch walk:  Wednesday, 2/4/09, 8 p.m., meeting @ EPX office.

Zoning and Planning – M. Kalalian

1)
1640 South Broad Street   Second hearing before Zoning Board of Adjustment (ZBA) for application for Hometown Hostel scheduled for 1/21/09, 5 p.m.; applicant again failed to appear.  Third and final hearing rescheduled for 5/6/09.  Both EPX and South Broad Street civic associations oppose such a use.

2)
824-826 Mountain Street - Application for construction of a single-family residence.  EPX distributed approximately 200 flyers announcing the community Zoning and Planning meeting conducted on 1/28/09 for this property; only one neighbor attended meeting.

Curt and Robin Arbitman, owners of this property, presented their plans for construction of a two-story, single-family residence above an existing garage.  Property is zoned R10A Residential.  The Arbitmans’ architect passed away in December ’08 and, as a result, there has been a gap in the progress of preparing for the ZBA hearing scheduled for 2/11/09.  The Arbitmans have retained a new builder who will follow the interior design plans developed by the previous architect.  The builder will arrange for a new architect to prepare a new design for the front elevation that will be presented to the Zoning Board for approval.

The affected resident in attendance  indicated his approval of the plans.  There are no violations on the property and no complaints from the neighbors against the owners, who have owned the property for fourteen years.  EPX has sent a letter of support for the project to the ZBA, with a copy to Councilman Frank DiCicco. 

3)
1726 South 13ADVANCE \u4thADVANCE \d4 Street   Property owner, Peggy Tang, requested a continuance of the first ZBA hearing, which was agreed to by EPX and granted by the ZBA.  The new hearing date is 3/24/09, 9:30 a.m.  Ms. Tang indicates that she will be out of the country and, therefore, plans to request a second continuance.  However, she informed EPX that she will consider rescheduling overseas trip so that she can attending 3/24/ hearing.  Ms. Tang previously agreed to attend 2/25/09 EPX Zoning and Planning Committee, and EPX is awaiting her confirmation of this plan.

4)
Next EPX Zoning and Planning Committee meeting:  Wednesday, 2/25/09, 7 p.m., St. Agnes Continuing Care Center, Neumann Room.

Old Business:
1)
Coat Drive is being extended by one week.

2)
March interim report:  EPX needs to spend $3K 2008-2009 PAF Grant.

PRESENTATION:  Philadelphia At-Large City Councilman James F. Kenney briefly addressed EPX group and took questions.  

Has been very supportive of Councilman DiCicco’s initiatives.

Biggest concern is the City’s current budget deficit and billion-dollar deficit in the Five-Year Plan.  

Expressed need for more primary-care physicians within City limits.  Would like to see the City institute incentives to attract more physicians such as low-interest loans to open practices.

Discussed need to overhaul the present Zoning Code with its 56 zoning overlays.

City Council will have a first reading of the requisite ordinance for Verizon FIOS this Thursday, 2/4/09, at Council’s Stated Meeting.  It may possibly be held up by amendments proposed by Council members Green and Sanchez.       

New Business:   This year’s Annual EPXtravaganza.

To be held Saturday, 5/9/09, 10 a.m. to 3 p.m., Newman-Goretti parking lot.

This is a community fair, which will include flea market, entertainment, raffles, food vendors, amusement for children, bake sale, plant sale.  

Would like as much participation by the community as possible.

Adjournment:  Be it moved that the EPX general meeting of 2/2/09 is adjourned.  Moved by Joseph F. Marino, seconded by Nettie DiFlorio.  Motion carried unanimously, 8:00 p.m.

*   *   *

